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Good afternoon,
 
On Wednesday, February 9th, the Race, Ethnicity and Gender Diversity Panel of the ASC Curriculum
Committee reviewed a course proposal for Comp Studies 2301.
 
The Panel did not vote on the proposal as they would like the following points addressed: 

1. The Panel asks that the REGD categories be more specifically addressed in the course
description (syllabus pg. 2 under “Course Description”).

2. The Panel requests that intersectionality be more present in the course.  While they believe
that the course content lends itself strongly to an intersectional perspective, they would like
to see this more explicitly stated in the syllabus.

3. The Panel asks that the course schedule give students a better understanding of how REGD
issues are being approached each week or within each literary topic.

4. As per the Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee requirements, the Panel asks that the
syllabus include a statement about how this course fulfills the Goals and ELOs for all GE
categories that it is approved for.

5. The Panel asks that all courses seeking approval in the new GE Foundations: REGD category
include a Land Acknowledgement.  A sample Land Acknowledgement, information about the
purpose of such a statement, and further action steps can be found here:
https://mcc.osu.edu/about-us/land-acknowledgement.

6. The Panel recommends that the department revise the Teaching Philosophy statement
(syllabus. Pg. 10 under “Course Policies”) to reflect that this is now an intentional Distance
Learning class rather than an in-person class forced online by an emergency situation.

I will return Comp Studies 2301 to the department queue via curriculum.osu.edu in order to address
the Panel’s requests.
 
Should you have any questions about the feedback of the Panel, please feel free to contact Richard
Fletcher (faculty Chair of the REGD Panel; cc’d on this e-mail), or me.
 
Best,
Rachel
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Rachel Steele, MA 
(Pronouns: she/her/hers / Honorific: Ms.)
Program Manager, Office of Curriculum and Assessment
College of Arts and Sciences
306 Dulles Hall  230 Annie and John Glenn Ave. Columbus, OH 43210
(614) 688-4540
 
-BLACK LIVES MATTER-
STOP AAPI HATE
DACA/undocumented ally 

      
I acknowledge that the land that The Ohio State University occupies is the ancestral and contemporary territory of the
Shawnee, Potawatomi, Delaware, Miami, Peoria, Seneca, Wyandotte, Ojibwe and Cherokee peoples. Specifically, the university
resides on land ceded in the 1795 Treaty of Greeneville and the forced removal of tribes through the Indian Removal Act of
1830. I honor the resiliency of these tribal nations and recognize the historical contexts that has and continues to affect the
Indigenous peoples of this land.

 
 


